Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

https://www.busandcoachbuyer.com/smarter-leicestershire-city-future/
Hello, I understand that in 2010, Leicester City Council put forward a bid on its own behalf and that of Leicestershire County Council, for £2.2m of DfT funding to enable the introduction of smart ticketing for all concessionary bus users in the area. It envisaged a scheme that went beyond the English National Concession Travel Scheme (ENCTS), making use of all the technological capabilities available to achieve the aim of improving the availability of affordable commercial and multi-operator offers, and in addition to incorporate other services such as cycle parking, libraries and tourist destinations in the region.

May I ask under FOI:

1. How much has been spent of this £2.2m?
All the grant funding has been spent on this project.

2. What on going work is taking place? 

Please see the response to question 7. 

3. Are 100% of buses in the county and city signed up to this?
The One Card operates across all public bus services in the Central Leicestershire area. 
4. Are all concessionary ticket holders now by smart ticket One Card based?
 Yes.

5. How has the money been spent so far, with specific breakdowns for equipment and staff?
Of the £2.2M approved grant funding, £1M was spent on IT systems, £700,000 on equipment, £300,000 on staffing and £200,000 on external support.

6. Is there a universal smart card, available for all travellers, including children and valid on all bus networks, available?
The One Card operates across all public bus services in the Central Leicestershire area and is available to all travellers. 
7. What plans are there for contactless tickets?

Technologies have moved on rapidly since 2010 and most bus companies in Leicester are moving to or have moved to contactless systems. We are working with Midlands Connect who are developing a Midlands wide multi operator system. Further development of contactless in Leicester will need to take account of this developing system.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

